“Grumpy Old Men Breakfast” Come again and join us.
An opportunity for men of all ages to relax after a week of work or garden—
ing or playing bowls or fishing. Get together and have a bit of fellowship
and a talk over your favourite breakfast, which you need to bring. A BBQ
is available. Tea and coffee will be supplied.

WHERE AND WHEN
At the “Stilla Villa” 29 Verdun Rd at 7:30am on 28th Jan. To give a bit of
an idea how many are coming please ph 8532 3445.

CHRIST CHURCH CONGREGATION UPCOMING EVENTS FOR 2011

If you are aware of an event missing on this list, please let the Office know

FEBRAURY 12th - Annual Reports Due

MARCH 11th—- AGM

Christ Church & Monarto Congregation Contacts
Monarto Elders Haydn Hein ph 8532 3176, Maurice Wegener ph 8531 1060
Monarto Chairman Trevor Hilton ph 8538 5247

Christ Church Elders John Mattner (Chairman) ph 8532 3064; Dawn Hampel
ph 8532 4138; John Lohmeyer ph 8531 0935; Graeme Mann ph 85313427,
David Pech ph 0420 849 344; Dennis Pfeiffer ph 8531 1188;

Janelle Traeger ph 8535 4290;

Chairman Adrian Puust ph 85310833

Cong. Secretary Yvonne Stiller ph 8532 3445

Treasurer Cheryl Doecke ph 0427 804 663

Admin Secretary Jan Brodde ph 8532 6553

Prop. & Maint. Trevor Miegel Ph 85310 874; Darren Piltz Ph 0400 259 799

Zion Lutheran

Monarto
1st Sunday after Epiphany :" :
8th January 2012 .4.’

Reaching out with the Love of Jesus
that All may Know, Worship & Grow in Christ

OFFICE HOURS

A SAFE PLACE FOR ALL - Toll Free Number 1800 644 628

9am —12 noon: Monday - Friday
Ph 8532 6553 Fax No: 8532 2349
5 Marchand St, Murray Bridge SA 5253

email: christchurch.murraybridge.sa@Ica.org.au
Website: www.cclutheranmb.org.au

Pastor Tim Koch
A/H 85322130

Mob: 0427 326 553

Email: tim.koch@Ica.org.au




WELCOME

“Communion Invitation” - Dear Friends in Christ, if you are a visitor who MONARTO Sunday 8th Jan 9am W
\)

is a baptised believer and not a member of the Lutheran Church but believe Wardens Tamara Wohlfeil
that you will be receiving the body and blood of our Saviour, the Lord Reader Raelene Wegener
Jesus Christ, then an open invitation is extended to you.
Non-communing adults & children are encouraged to come for a blessing Sunday 15th Jan 10:30am
and are asked to keep their hands by their sides. Wardens Raelene Colin Wegener
Please join us for a cuppa and a biscuit between services. Reader Terry Franklin

Visitors Cards You will find these cards on the ends of the pews.
We would like you to fill in the details and place in the offering bag
or give to an usher or the pastor as you leave the church.

CHRIST CHURCH Sunday 8th Jan
9am 10:45am
STAFF HOLI-DAYS ; RETIRING _OFFERING __FOR Elders Jim & Heather Courtney Mark Stiller
Pastor Tim will be on holidays CHRISTMAS ACTION APPEAL Wardens Brenton & Lorraine Doecke David & Joy Lienert
from 28th December until Christmas Day, Jan 1st and lan Pumpa Yolette Koch
12th January inclusive. Jan 8th. You can place in Music June Walker Sheryl
_ . offering bag or send on direct. Reader Heather Courtney Graham Schubert

Jan will be on holidays from Greeters Dawn Jaensch, Dennis & Helen Pfeiffer
24th December until Ivy Roennfeldt
29th January inclusive. Flowers Audrey Leske

Data Projector Jasamine Traeger Bethanie Mann

PA David Pech Nathaneal Mann

CHURCH WEBSITE
has been updated with
Rosters for 2012.

Ed Cen Clean Basil & Helen Schubert

N CHRIST CHURCH Sunday 15th Jan
go 1o , , 9am 10:45am
www.cclutheranmb.org.au DVD's available Elders John Pohl Dennis Pfeiffer
of Christmas Eve Service, Wardens Alan & Dawn Hampel Graeme & Jeanette Mann
: Music Alison Grieger Sheryl
Update on Wes Herrmann o L deileis Reader Ramona Slow Lyn Zadow
Currently at St. Margarets at Greeters J Hill & June Walker Darren & Tracy Piltz
Semaphore 65 Military Road | T 4 x teterer ~vree o Flowers Lorraine Doecke
5. tina h Y LADIES GUILD Data Projector Kate Frahn Piltz Family
ISITIng hours are Executive Meeting PA David Pech Roger Hampel

3 pm to 4.30pm Mon to Fri

I
I
:
: Ed Cen Clean Heather Courtney
1.30 pm to 5 pm on weekends :
I
I
I
I
I

Mon. 16th Jan @ 9.30 am in

5.45 pm to 8 pm on Pub/Hol Holy Cross Meeting Room

— e




~Prayer Corner~

For use by friendship groups, study groups, other groups, & individuals.
“Always be joyful and never stop praying. Whatever happens, keep thanking God because of

Jesus Christ. This is what God wants you to do — 1 Thess. 5:16-18

Give thanks to God for the wonderful gift of Jesus and all that he
blesses us with. Ask Him to help us share our blessings with others,

giving us opportunities to demonstrate His love.

Give thanks for the year that has been and for every day that is yet to
come.

Pray for those travelling in the holidays, that they are kept safe.
Give thanks to God for this time of rest.

Spend time reflecting on what direction we need to take to be more
like Jesus..

Pray for people who are searching for real meaning in their lives—that
they may find Jesus.

Heavenly Father, we pray for those in Resthaven—Nita Jurecky,
Dorrie Materne, Rita Bretag, Keith & Joan Neumann, & Jenny Mueller
and also for Monica Eckermann, Bob Appleby, Melva Jackson and
Maureen Kuchel in Lerwin and also for Vera Appleby (Ross Robertson
Centre, Victor Harbor).

Pray for those of our congregation who need special care & help at
this time; the sick; the grieving; the lonely. Ask God to surround them
with His loving, comforting arms and to give them help, healing and
encouragement.

We think particularly of Judy Franklin, John Mattner (MBSMH),

John Lohmeyer, Bryan Lees, Keith May ( home), Edgar Gerhardy,

Les Jericho (home), Peter Jaensch, Joy Paech,
Wes Herrmann (St Margarets @ Semaphore).

Pray for those Celebrating their Baptismal Birthdays
10/1 Colin Schenscher, Callum Mann
13/1 Melissa Schultz, Irene Wicks
14/1 Beverly Paech

15/1 Len Linke

0Ooo0oo0oo0Do0Doob0ODooo0o0Do0Dboooooooooaoao

O0O0D0DOo0OOoOooooDooooooooaoao

If you would like to become
involved in music/singing at the
10:45am service please talk
to/phone/email

Sheryl Martin

0411 890 016
sentbythelord@gmail .com

OO0O0o0oDooDooooooooooaoaoad

Time for reflection

Time for worship

Time for prayer

Time with the Lord

Time with others

Time to hear new songs
Time to sing new songs
Time to play new songs
Time for whatever is needed

the church building will be open.

DONATE YOUR RECYCLING
TO CONCORDIA KINDY

Wally’s bottle yard hold an
account for Concordia Kindy.
Take in your bottles and cans
and request that your money
goes to the Kindy. If you need
help getting it there Delton &
Lynette Schiller will be more
than happy to collect it. Please
contact them on 0409 325 7509.
Thank you for your assistance.

Time out on Tuesday

From 6pm — 8pm
each Tuesday
Come, stay for a time
and be blessed.

12012 DEVOTION BOOK
I .

| Now available.
:minutes with God”

0Oo0oo0oo0oo0oo0o0oDo0ooDoooDoo0o0ooooooooooao

Cost

185311188

HOUSE FOR RENT

4 bedroom home on 3 acres at
Sunnyside. Contact Reg Biar for
details. ph 0427 163 207

“Time Out—S5)
$22.1
| Please contact Dennis Pfeiffer - ph

23rd Murray Bridge Rotary Art Show

2nd - 25th March 2012

Murray Bridge Regional Gallery

Open to artists in the fields of Painting -
3D Sculpture/Ceramics & now for the first
time,

Art Photography.

Total Prize money $3,000
Entry forms available from Church Office.
Entries close 20 February 2012.

&
&
¢

Further information from
Secretary, Wendy Gaborit (8535 6123 work)
Email: mbrotary.artshow@gmail.com
or Ron Jericho (8532 1041)

EM@Q \




This Week

Hymns — Jan 8th —826,744,5,40,(633,624) 87AT

Jan 15th—46,158,s,181,(29,387) 301AT

Readings — Jan 8th—Gen 1:1-5, Acts 19:1-7, Mark 1:4-11

Mon

Tue

Wed

Thurs

Fri

Sat

Sun

Jan 15th—1 Sam 3:1-10, 1 Cor 7:29-31, Mark 1:14-20
9th Jan 9.30 am Cards, Coffee & Chat
10th Jan 6-8 pm Time Out on Tuesday — Church
11th Jan

12th Jan 10 am Bulletin Notice Deadline
9.30 am Service Guild taking down tree

13th Jan
14th Jan
15th Jan MONARTO 10:30am Worship Today HC

CHRIST 9 am Worship Today HC
CHURCH 10:45am Worship

Holy Cross, Christ Church and Monarto ﬁ
to sing in the choir at Pastor Greg Page’s installation on ﬁ
Sunday, 12* February at 4.00pm at Holy Cross. J K
The first choir practice will be on
Wednesday, 18" January at 7.00pm at Holy Cross.

Parish Choir Practice for Pastor Greg Page’s Installation
We are looking for members from r}

All singers are welcome

SERVICE GUILD

GBL%F Friendship

“Cards Coffee
& Chat”
Resumes

Monday 9th Jan

‘ 2012 @ 9.30 am

Taking down
Christmas Tree
Thurs. 12th Jan

9.30 am

Help Needed

like a comforting coffee
and a sweet snack

This is for Australian phone numbers
REMEMBER: Mobile Phone Numbers Go Public next month.
REMINDER all mobile phone numbers are being released to
Telemarketing companies and you will start to receive sale calls.
YOU WILL BE CHARGED FOR THESE CALLS
Below is a link where you can enter your phone numbers online to
put
An end to telemarketing calls. Don't just delete those calls
Otherwise you will find that you have been signed up for all sorts
Of extra services that you didn't want or know about. Like special
Chimes, music etc.
HTTPS://www.donotcall.gov.au/
PASS THIS ON TO AS MANY PEOPLE AS YOU CAN...

Come along and join me at

Sturt Reserve Playground

:?‘c%\m?@ On
Wed. 18th January,2012

from 10 am .

Bring some food to share.
Mrs. Heather (0438 049 747)

Introduction to Pastoral Care Nursing
A short course for people interested in knowing more about the
Pastoral Care/Parish Nurse ministry will be held at Trinity
Lutheran School, Pasadena, on 9 — 11 March.
For further information, LCA Parish Nursing Coordinator, Mrs
Lynette Wiebusch: lynette.wiebusch@lca.org.au (08.8336.3936.
Registrations close on 24 February. Check Notice Board



https://www.donotcall.gov.au/

Hello Friends of CLW!
We hope that you have had a wonderful Christmas celebrating Jesus' birth, and a great start to 2012.

As we begin this new year, and prepare to head off to camp in a few hours, we thought we would have a look back
at the year that's been for LMSE CLW, and also look forward to what 2012 may hold in store for the youth of the
LMSE zone, and thus all who live in the area and interact with these young people.

2011 saw a number of changes for CLW - a great camp in July at Adare in Victor Harbor, with a significant
percentage of new campers joining us. God also gave the vision of CLW 360, the outcome of years of gentle
nudging and preparing; we launched our new ministry and have had several catch up services and our first
teaching session. The teaching session, on Spiritual Gifts, was led by our 2011 camp speaker, Rob Berlin. Rob's
words were once again very well received by all who attended.

The end of 2011 also saw Alex Bishop and Liam Hensel stepping down from their director roles. Both have been
on the co-ordinating team for the past 5 years, and directing for various time periods within that. They have
blessed the camp richly with their passion, their heart, and their skills. May God continue to bless them and use
them to bless others as they follow Christ to where He leads them next in life. They will both be sadly missed, but
we also are excited to see who God is calling to step up and take on more responsibility within the CLW
ministries. A number of experienced, well loved leaders have also decided that it is time for them to move on from
CLW - once again, we will feel this loss, but wish them all the best for what's in store next for them, and hope to
still see them at some of our 360 events.

Kristian Le Gallou has stepped from his co-ordinator and first time leader position to join Bethany as director over
the LMSE CLW ministries. We are excited to see where he will take the camp, from the already strong foundation
that has been built, particularly over the past half decade or so.

Coming up this Saturday we have another 360 event, Christian Life Weekend! This camp is designed as a (CLW)
family camp, aimed at the young people who have attended CLW, to join together for a relaxed weekend away.
Whilst we didn't advertise the camp heavily outside of previous camp attendees, we are excited to have a few new
faces in attendance. The camp is being held down at the Tarooki campsite, Robe. 3 days/2 nights of immersing
ourselves in God's presence, taking a step back from the busyness of 'reality’, building deeper relationships with
each other, and spending time in reflection and prayer as we dedicate 2012 to God - both as a CLW community
and as individuals. The camp theme is "here fishy, fishy", and is based around John 21. If you would like to see a
bit more about where we are headed with this, please download the attached devotionals that comprise the booklet;
written by our team of dedicated leaders, they walk through John 21, highlighting different aspects of the text.

We ask you to join us for this camp - by uplifting it in prayer. Please pray as God leads you; but for some direction
of what we feel we need:

- For the 25 campers and 10 small group leaders to come with open hearts and minds to receive from God. To be
open and vulnerable; for the Holy Spirit to come into the depths of their hearts, and to be inspired, strengthened
and refreshed to live their lives wholly for Christ always. We also pray especially for the 2 new campers joining
us.

- For the camp to be free from illness and injury.

- For safe travel; we have a number of campers driving down - for them to be safe on the roads. And also for all
who are driving home on Monday to be rested and refreshed.

- For the weather; with a forecast of only 24, 20, 20, and rain likely, this is not quite conducive for beach
swimming and outdoor games! May it be warm enough to swim comfortably, and may the rain not interfere with
activities

- For our band; a new band, who haven't had the opportunity to all meet together and practice as a full band. To
play skilfully, to worship fully, and to be guided by the Holy Spirit, as they lead the camp in worship over the
weekend.

- For the activities; that all are prepared. That those running them are organised and free from worry. That the
activities taking place in small groups and amongst the town are safe. As we enjoy the wonderful creation of God,
including the sea, that once again, we are all safe.



- For the small groups and the devotional booklet; may relationships be built. May the leaders have knowledge and
wisdom. May people be open and willing to share themselves; may they also be ready to accept others for where
they are at, and deal with one another in love. May friendships be strengthened.

- For the co-ordinating team: Emma who is both a camper and our worship co-ordinator. For Holly, as our leader
co-ordinator; And for Ella, as the admin co-ordinator.

- For Kristian and Bethany, as camp directors, to have wisdom, courage, strength, and unity. Particularly for
Kristian, as his first camp fully in the director role. To follow God's promptings. To follow the Spirit, wherever He
leads. To know when they need rest, and to have energy to run the camp. To be positive, Christ-like role models
for the campers and other leaders. To also ensure they take time to be alone with God.

- For the cooks, for Pr Wayne and Correen, for the Berlin family as they visit; for the managers of the campsite,
and for all in town who we interact with - may we be the light of God to them; even if they see us only from a
distance, may they notice that there is something different about us... and that that difference is Christ.

Looking forwards to the rest of 2012; we have a number of 360 events to come, before "The Week" in September.
With 4 more teaching sessions, spread out around the zone, and catch up services, we look forward to continually
connecting with not only the youth, but also with the congregations in the zone. Stay tuned for more information
on these events - and please keep them in your prayers, as we look for venues, speakers, and organisers for each
event. We also hope to see some of you in attendance!

The full week long CLW camp will be held from September 24-28, at Pendleton Farm Stay, Keith. Once again,
there shall be much more to come on this in the months ahead.

Thank you once again for your love and support, and for your prayers.
The CLWend! devotional booklet, and the Spiritual Gifts teaching session booklets
are available on request from your Church Office

As always, please let us know if you would like to be removed from the email list.
God bless,
Bethany and Kristian.

Bethany Kloeden

Lower Murray/South East Christian Life Week Camp
LMSE CLW Director

CLW 360 Ministry Co-ordinator

0400 036 566

Imseclw(@gmail.com

biffy93@hotmail.com

Kristian Le Gallou

Lower Murray/South East Christian Life Week Camp
LMSE CLW Director

CLW 360 Ministry Co-ordinator

0400 747 170

Imseclw(@gmail.com




